( CRESCENT

COMMUNITY
COUNCIL

What's Inside

Ad Lib by Joe Ward
Field School

Green Triangle by Tina
Ward-Pugh

Field Trek Success
Chili Night Out
Holiday Events in Crescent
Hill
Black Friday
Olde Tyme Christmas
Santa Sprint & Stroll

St. Mark's Bazaar
CHCC Open House

Donate to United Crescent
Hill Ministries

Join CHCC
Support the P-D House

Donate to Hosparus at
Margaret's

Fitness 24/7

A Readers Corner on
Frankfort Ave.

No Candlelight Tour
Proud Crescent Hillians

Am. Printing House for the
Blind Events

Library Programs

CHCCGeneralMeetingand
Election of Officers

2

11

12

12

13

14

15

'NEWSLETTER

November/December 2011

www.crescenthill.us

www.neighborhoodlink.com/Louisville/crescent

The Crescent Hill
Community Council
invites You to
the 2011 Holiday Open House,
Tues, Dec 13, 6-8:30 pm
at the Peterson-Dumesnil House

Let’s bring family and friends
together at the Peterson-Dumesnil
House, 301 S. Peterson Ave. and
share some quality time in this

grand old house.

New this year: a wonderful
display of Crescent Hill History.
This is a chance to see what we used
to look like. You can reminisce or
make new history but the
important thing is that
you join in the holiday
fun.

Santa will arrive about [
6:30 pm. Many of your
neighbors will be there
too! So mark your
calendar for Tuesday,
December 13 —bring a
dessert to share—and
we'll see you between 6 and 8:30 pm.

Plan to- attend all the Holidoy ” S
eventy inv Crescent Hill.
Complete listing onwpage 6
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CHCC Officers

President, Tim Allen

Vice President, Greg Smith
Secretary, Joe Ward
Treasurer, Brian Butler
Parliamentarian, CJ Parrish

The newsletter is published

six times a year by Crescent Hill
Community Council Forum.
301 South Peterson Ave
Louisville KY 40206

To ensure your articles and ads are
included, please get them to us six
weeks before publication.

Issue Deadline
Jan/Feb Nov 15
March/April Jan 15
May/June March 15
July/August May 15
Sept/Oct July 15
Nov/Dec Sept 15

Darrell Ann Driskill handles ads
darrellanned@yahoo.com or 893-3694

Miriam Forinash, editor, can be
reached at: mhforina@gmail.com

Zach Zinser handles invoices.
zach@zinserbenefitservice.com.

Joe Ward, editor emeritus, can be
reached at 897-7819 or
warjo@bellsouth.net.
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The Community Council meets the first
Thursday of most months, at the
Peterson-Dumesnil House,

301 S. Peterson Avenue.

Membership costs $15 a year and
includes the newsletter, a discount card
for Crescent Hill businesses and a vast
array of volunteer opportunities.

Contact Membership Chair,
Jessica Starost at jstarost@hotmail.com

The CHCC is a nonprofit organization
that produces this newsletter and the
Crescent Hill Old Fashioned 4th of July
Celebration.

Next meeting: Thursday,
November 3 at 7:30 pm,
at the P-D House.
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Calling all Field School alumni, their parents and descendants,
and other interested parties:

Your school will be 100 years old in a few short years. Deborah
Rivera, the new principal, wants to start gearing up to celelbrate
now. She’s looking for old photographs and mementos associated
with the school, t-shirts, report cards, stories and memories.
Anything you have that bears on school days at Field, going all the
way back, will be treasured, gently handled, and returned to the
owner at the end of the celebratory display.

“All the way back” actually goes beyond 1915 if you're talking
about school days on the grounds where Field now stands, on
Sacred Heart Lane. Back in 1858 — and this is the gospel according
to Sam Thomas — eleven Crescent Hill neighbors, including
Thomas Kennedy and Godfrey Stilz, to name two whose names
remain on the neighborhood landscape, built the Spring Station
School for girls there. It operated for about 10 years.

In 1915, the school system — and, again, we're quoting Sam and
Deborah Thomas’s new book, Crescent Hill: Its History and

Resurgence — spent $89,781 on a school
with eight classrooms, for 320 pupils, in Flel d SChOOl
is looking for

grades one through six. It also had an
auditorium, two combined
gymnasiums and play rooms, an office,
library and rest rooms and a room for a
visiting nurse and physician. For at
least part of the time since then, pupils
who lived on Crescent Avenue and east
went to Field School, and those who
lived west went to Clark School between S. Peterson and Galt
streets. After the sixth grade they all went to Clark.

Anne Driskill, who lives on Eastover Avenue, said the hallway
at Field appeared to be extraordinarily long when she started there
as a kindergartener in 1934. She can name her Kindergarten and
first grade teachers — Mrs. Logsdon, a widow, and Miss Snow. She
doesn’t remember her third grade teacher’s name, but she
remembers she had to quit before the year was over because she
got married. Married women were not allowed to teach in those
days.

mementos.

continued next page
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Ad Lib continued

Anne remembers that pupils read the bible
after the pledge of allegiance back then, and
they had “stupid things you had to cut out and
paste under pictures.” At lunch, pupils could
get peanut butter on buns for two cents, and
Anne thought they were great. On May Day
“they had a May Pole and we danced or did
something,” she said. In summer there was a
little garden on the school grounds, and
neighborhood children planted things.

Marie Goodwin, who moved onto Eastover
across the lane from Field about the time the
school was built, and still lives there, went to
Sacred Heart instead of Field. But she
remembers that the school faced Frankfort
Avenue when it was first built, and there was a
big circular drive on the north side of the
school, with a front door that gave visitors a
straight shot into the gymnasium. “The drive
was very nice for skating,” she said.

There was a playground on the west side of
the school, and the space where the
playground is now was a “big open field” that
she and her friends used to pretend was a
wilderness. “They even had cows over there,”
she said.

Barb Sinai, who lives on Gardiner Avenue at
the end of Eastover Court, said the current
exterior of the building was added in 1969 and
1970, and about doubled the size of the school.
The old building was entirely enclosed. If you
stand over near the playing field on the
grounds of Sacred heart and look at the
chimney, you can see a piece of the old exterior
above the roof of the new.

That all is to prime you to get into the attic
and those old trunks and dig out stuff from
Field school days. The celebration is still a three
years off, but there’s no time to get started like
the present. Call Deborah Rivera at 485-8252
to offer use of your treasures.

AVAILABLE NOW

New revised and expanded edition of Sam
Thomas'’s classic history of Crescent Hill

Sameel W, Theenas
aaike

Debarah B, Thomas

s

-----

Autographed copies available

CARMICHALS

2720 Frankfort Avenue « 896-6950

Louisville’s Oldest Independent Bookstore
Online at carmichaelsbookstore.com

Providing fair trade for
artisans in the developing
world since 1990.

A Not-for-Profit Craft Store
2722 frankfort Avenue

Louisville, KY 40206

(502) 897-7319
Mon - Sat 10 am - 6 pm

* Wines of the World ¢ Specialty Beers ®
* Cheeses ® Spirits ® Tastings ®

WINE RACK

2632 Frankfort Ave., Louisville, KY 40206
502.721.9148 | john@wineshoplouisville.com
Mon-Thurs 10am-9pm | Fri & Sat 10am-10pm

Sunday 1pm-5pm

www.wineshoplouisville.com

100% FairTrade
100% Organic

100%Shade Grown ,
100% Louisville VOFFEE

LOUISVILLE, KY

HEINEBROSCOFFEE.COM
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2. Green Triangle—Your Impact

triangle

by Tina Ward-Pugh

[ urenenieinasiicon Y

Since last May when we announced the 9th

District Green Triangle Vision, we’ve been ver
y

excited about the opportunities that exist for
everyone to be a part of making our
neighborhood more green. Listening to your
opinions and working with your neighbors, we
created the vision statement below.

Imagine Individuals, Businesses and
Government working together to
create a 9th District of:

* Green spaces for people to
connect with nature and each other;

* Green options for transportation;

* Green thinking that promotes the
conservation of resources and our :
small neighborhood feel. A

One of the keys to making this
vision a reality is measuring our
impact. This fall we launched a powerful tool
that will help us do that. The Green Triangle
website (www.mygreentriangle.com) will be a
hub for green activity in the District. One of

Counéilwoman
Tina Ward-Pugh

the most important features of the site will be
the ability to track and measure our progress.
The site will allow residents to identify
sustainability goals that are important to them,
and then provide an opportunity for people to
report on their progress towards their goals.

Consignment & Collectibles
2700 Frankfort Avenue
Louisville, Kentucky 40206
(502) 896.4706 Mon-Sat 10-6

Are you interested in reducing the amount of
energy you use in your house? Set a goal
around it, and then show off how much you've
done! We'll then take that information and put
it together with all your neighbors’ to get an
overall picture of all the greening of our
community. All of us working on our own, and
together, will create a huge difference for our
neighborhood.

In addition to tracking all our
impact, my office is trying to bring
green thinking to everything we do. A

| great example of this is the recent

\ expansion of our recycling program.

: / We know that people in the 9th District
=8 are some of the most active recyclers in
the city, so why not make it easier for
them to do it. Building on the success
of the Frankfort Avenue Business Recycling
project, we are now offering 95-gallon recycling
carts to all businesses AND residents in the 9th
District Urban Services District. For a nominal
fee, anyone in the district may access a 95-
gallon recycling cart. To request a large
recycling cart at your business or home please
contact Special Projects Coordinator Katie
Holmes at katie.holmes@louisvilleky.gov or call
574-1109.

Candyjacks

Accepting quality furniture consignments \ 1 [
Buying estates large and small B
3300 Frankfort Avenue

Louisville, KY 40206 Mon-Sat 10-5

candyjacks33o0@insightbb.com 502.618.3339

Do Your Holiday Shopping on Frankfort Avenue.

4
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Field Trek Success, SATNELPS AN
Fitness + Fundraising = Fun It'll Be a Cool N1ght Out

But you'll have a bowl of hot chili in front of
you, along with the dish you and your friends

by Tonya Shown and family bring to share. It's Chili Night Out,

Field Elementary held its 2nd annual Field the Crescent Hill Community Council’s fall
Trek on September 16. Students from pre- event. Come dressed to enjoy this outside-on-
school through 5th grade came together to help  the-porch get-together on Sat., November 12
raise money that will benefit Field and the from 6-8 pm at the Peterson-Dumesnil House,

301 S. Peterson Ave.
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purchase of much
needed
technological
items. This year’s Jf |
Trek was joined
by special guest
speaker Mozziz
DeWalt, better
known as Coach
Mo, of the Biggest
Loser season 8 who motivated the students
before heading over to Sacred Heart track for
their one mile Trek.

Awards were given to the top three class

Design.
fundraisers, 3rd place going to Ms. Lancaster’s BEN YLER Build.

class, who won suloinG & ll remoneunc  Excellence.
7

%/

Specializing in home additions, remodeling,
custom homes, analysis and design.

Coach Mo motivating students.

an in school-
field trip from
The Louisville

583-7252 « www.bentyler.com

= o DNy e Water
E company.
/ — ) Second place f modern .I
Field students treked one mile at went to Ms. m I
Sacred Heart track. Down's class DENTISTRY
who won a
pizza party from the Naked Pizza Company. we /Jove your s mile!
And 1st place went to Mrs. Garmin’s class, who Personalized Dental Care
won a soccer party from Mockingbird Valley For Your Family

Soccer Club. The top student fundraiser ) )
received a new bike, and that prize went to New Patients, Emergencies,

1 /
Barton Ritchay. Thanks to students, staff, and Adults and Kids Welcome!

;olczz) Sg.onsors, the Trek brought in around 3 2 1 0 Fra n kfo rt Ave 8 96 - 4 5 32
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Olde Tyme Chwistmas
o Fronkfort Ave

Dec 3, 9 o - 8 pm

The Saturday celebration will include
annual events such as the Santa Sprint and
Stroll and the festive Dog Walk, and
attendees will also enjoy retail sales, live
music, refreshments, and photos with Santa
Claus at Margaret’s Consignment. Free
trolley and horse and carriage rides along
Frankfort Avenue (from Mellwood to Stiltz
Avenue) will be available from noon-5 pm.
For more - www. frankfortave.com.

St. Mawk s
Holiday Bagaar,

Dec 3, 9 o - 3 pmv

St. Mark's Holiday Bazaar has been in
existence for over 50 years. This year it
coincides with The Olde Tyme Christmas
on Frankfort Ave, Dec 3. Join us and enjoy
Arts and Craft booths, baked goods, a
silent auction, rummage sale, photos with
Santa and a chili lunch . A great place for
Christmas shopping.

Evyoy AW These Holiday
Eventy inv Crescent Hill

Black Fridawy, Nov. 25
11 aww - 10:30 pmv

Forget the Mall and the traffic. The F.A.T.
Friday Trolley Hop will run from 11 am to 10:30
pm on Black Friday, November 25, in keeping
with the day after Thanksgiving shopping
tradition. Participating Frankfort Avenue
businesses will accept donations for Blessings in a
Backpack during the special all-day hop. Historic
Frankfort Avenue will NOT host a December
F.A.T. Friday Trolley Hop in acknowledgement of
New Year’s Eve. For more - www.fatfridayhop.org.

Santa Sprint and Stroll
Dec 3, 9 o

Bowret Middle School

Don't miss the 16th Annual Santa Sprint and
Stroll. Invite friends, neighbors or co-workers to
join you in supporting United Crescent Hill
Ministries (UCHM). UCHM has been helping to
meet emergency needs of your neighbors since
1974. Make plans to bring your team to Barret
Traditional Middle School December 3.

The CHCC Holiday Open

House, Tues, Dec 13,
6-8:30 pm at the
Peterson-Dumesnil House

Visit friends and neighbors, see Santa and enjoy

dessert. See page one for full details.



CRESCENT HILL NEWSLETTER NOVEMBER/DECEMBER 2011

[t's Easy to Donate to United
Crescent Hill Ministries

Now you can donate to United Crescent Hill
Ministries through the Combined Federal
Campaign (CFC) United Way partnership,
which allows federal employees to support
UCHM through payroll deduction. Use this
simple, care-free way to be sure that UCHM,
YOUR local charity, receives support in caring
for folks in the 40206 zip code.

But what if you aren't a federal employee?
You can still support UCHM's mission by
contributing a monthly gift through our
website, www.uchmlouky.org. Simply click on
the Donate button at the top left of the page.
You do not need a paypal account to make a
donation. Itis a safe, simple and satisfying way
to help meet emergency needs in the
neighborhood. Thank you for loving your
neighbor through your gift to United Crescent
Hill Ministries!

Your donations support emergency food,
utility, prescription or rental assistance for
needy folks, a solid after-school youth program
and an active senior program. Please check our
website at www.uchmlouky.com and join us for
our Santa Sprint and Stroll on Dec 3 at Barret
Middle School.

Your Spot for Urban Treasures. . .

GRESGENT HILL

TRADING (0.

Wl 1

Buying & Selling a Little of This and That

2720 Frankfort Avenue
(behind Carmichael’s Bookstore)

502-896-6110

Street closures for the 2011 Santa
Sprint and Stroll are as follows:

Frankfort Avenue (Stilz to the railroad
track by Clifton Avenue).

South Peterson Avenue, George
Rogers Clark Place and the first block of
Galt Avenue south of Frankfort Avenue.

The race begins at 9 am. The streets
will close at 8:45 am.

PETERSON—DUMESNIL
HOUSE

OL

CATERING

BR

www.petersondumesnil.org  502.895.7975

BRAINS
&BRAWN

Meet Rick Denbeau

s Certified Arborist

e Certified Tree Care Safety
Professional (CTSP)

¢ Certified Climber Specialist
* With Limbwalker since 2008

® Kentucky Tree Climbing
Champ ‘08, ‘09, ‘10

At Limbwalker, we take pride in
staffing only the best and
brightest to care for your trees.
Call us to learn what our experts
can do for your landscape.

502.634.0400

www.limbwalkertree.com

Fully Insured * Locally Owned
Certified Arborists

+

Limbwalker_

Tree Service
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Here are two opportunities to support the neighborhood.
Please take advantage of both.

‘Use the green envelope to join the Crescent FHill

Community Council and support events like the Old
Fashioned 4th of July and Art and Music Festival.

‘Use the white envelope to support the Peterson-Dumesnil

House where many of our events take place.

Become a Member or Renew Today

by Jessica Starost

Once again it’s that wonderful time of year
when the air gains a cooling crisp note, leaves
start changing, and the holiday season begins.
It’s also a great time to sign up to become a
member of the Crescent Hill Community
Council (CHCC). Don’t know who we are?
We're your friendly neighborhood council that
sends out this newsletter and puts on such
great events as the Easter Egg Hunt, the 4th of
July events at the Peterson-Dumesnil House,
Desserts with the Mayor, and Chili Night Out,
to name just a few, as well as various
beautification projects throughout the
community. New members, who sign up from
now until December 31, will be paid up
through December 2012, instead of just until
the end of this year. (What a deal!) New
members can also expect to receive this year's
discount card in time to do their holiday
shopping. It's a chance to support local
businesses and get great deals. For those of
you returning, signing up for the next year will
ensure you don’t forget to renew during all the
hub-bub that surrounds the end of the year,
and you’ll receive next years discount card at

8

Welcome New Members

Thanks for supporting
the Crescent Hill
Community Council

Bill Harris

Mike and Diana Kapphahn
Bill Kuntz

Jan Uhl

Bruce Rosenweig and Jan Adam
Gail Bingham

Bob and Margaret Young
Steven Bobbie

Caroline Wheat

Greg and Emily Kirby
Chelley and Adam Mace
James and Sara Moses
Lamar Seavers

the earliest possible date. Signing up is easy.
Just fill in the membership envelope enclosed
in this newsletter, enclose your dues, and mail
it in. We hope you will do it today!
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Support our Grand Old Lady

the Peterson-Dumesnil House
by Kristin Kephart

Become a member of The Peterson-Dumesnil
House today. Simply use the enclosed
membership envelope to become a supporting
member. Contributions are tax deductible!

A little history: The Peterson-Dumesnil
House was built in 1869 as a summer home for
Joseph Peterson, a prominent tobacco trader. In
1976, the house achieved local landmark status,
which requires approval of the Louisville
Landmark commission for any exterior change.
In 1982, when the Board of Education declared
the property as surplus, the non-profit
Peterson-Dumesnil House Foundation bought
the house, carriage house and 1.3 acres.

Keep our historic home in great shape and
get a little help with your taxes. There are
several membership levels to chose from with
each offering unique incentives.

Supporting The Peterson-Dumesnil House by
becoming a member is a wonderful way not
only to keep our historic home in great shape
but also to take a bite out of your 2011 taxes!
Please consult your tax advisor for details.

Thanks for supporting Crescent Hill’s
Historic Home and making our community
strong through your membership.

vMB
&
> BLACKBURN « DAVIS, Inc. )
Since "z 1914
N4
AIR CONDITIONING
2222 FRANKFORT AVENUE

PHONE 893-5524

Bob Franzman
PHONE 423-7374

Daniel Payton
PHONE 241-0514

VYolunteer. It's fun:

Plan your next event at the beautiful,
historic Peterson-Dumesnil House!

] N X
A R o

W%/a/ingé, celebrations, & &or/oamfe Events
301 S. Peterson Avenue < (502) 895-7975

Peterson-Dumesnil House
Membership Categories

Stone- $25-99. Stones are our very
foundation. These special members will
receive a commemorative PD House hand
held fan.

Brick- $100-249. Bricks are what
compose our beautiful house. These
supporters will receive a PDH logo tote bag
and fan.

Baluster- $250-499. A baluster is a
strong support to a handrail without which
there could be no staircase. These essential
members will receive a fan, a tote bag and a
set of PDH notecards and two tickets to The
Holiday House Tour.

Cupola- $500 and up. Our cupola is
our signature and what makes the PD
House extra special. These generous
individuals will receive all the items above
as well as a 50% discount on a weekday
rental of the PD House.

JUQDSQ.ID/QIHAS]HOI/UJOD')IUIIPOOqJqugISU'MAAM J0 SI’I‘H}L{ZIUQDSQ.ID'AAAAM
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186 State St.
Adorable 2 Bed,
Clifton Shotgun,
Beautiful natural

woodwork and

REALTORS, INC.

1731 Historic
Frankfort Avenue

225 Ridgedale
Private, pristine Tudor
3 bed, 2 bath
Restored with love
Amazing, unique property
Incredible gardens!
$269,500

10

Fall into a great home...

Walfon Joyes

floors.
Great street!
Huge garage
Listed at $132,500 Call 414 Wallace
. Awesome St. Matthew's home
148 Pope Michaelle 2 bed, 2 bath
3 bed, 2 bath Today! Vaulted Ceilings,
1394 sq. ft. 502-419-6159 Wood Burning Fireplace,
First floor Lots of Light
Platl'lndrt};z Your Crescent Super deal...asking $159,900
atio, attic .
storage Hill
$170,000 Specialist!

2740 Hollywood Terrace
Great location and price for
Crescent Hill condos
2 units available
1 bedroom, 1 bath
New Kkitchens , renovated
baths
Listed for $69,900

1042 Everett Ave.
Fantastic Cherokee
Triangle Triplex,

Lots of character and charm
3 car garage
Listed at $359,000



at Margaret's Consignment

In September Margaret’s Consignment &
Collectibles, located at 2700 Frankfort Avenue,
became a designated drop off location for
Hosparus of Louisville donations. Requested
items include new navy blue and black towels,
new or gently used music CDs and movie
DVDs, and new sippy cups. The items
requested will be used to comfort and provide
support for patients and their families in the
Inpatient Care Center when a life-limiting
illness no longer responds to cure-oriented
treatments. Donations will be accepted during
normal business hours at Margaret’s
Consignment & Collectibles — and anyone who
donates will receive a 10% discount on one item
at Margaret’s the day of their donation. For
more information, please contact Margaret
Browning at (502) 896-4706, or Bob Mueller at
Hosparus at (502) 719-8921.

Fitness on Frankfort 24/7

After nearly 17 years of doing business in
Crescent Hill, Fitness on Frankfort is expanding
to a 24/7 model. Gym members will now be
issued a facility key card which will grant them
access to the building 24 hours a day, 7 seven
days a week. Staff will be on-site from 7-9 am

Monday through Friday and from 4-6 pm
Monday through Thursday, or by appointment.

“We want to be able to accommodate
everyone’s busy schedule,” says co-owner Jody
Swimmer, "and we would love to see more local
personal trainers who don’t have their own
facility use our gym to train their clients. The
new 24/7 model allows us to provide for
maximum flexibility and maximum results

The membership fees for Fitness on Frankfort
will remain the same, ranging from $45-$65 per
month, depending on the length of contract.
There are no sign-up or application fees.

Fitness on Frankfort, located at 2726
Frankfort Avenue, was founded in 1995 by co-
owners Jody Swimmer and Rick Lyons. Call
(502) 895-4321 or visit www.fitnessonfrankfort.com.

'II

POWELL HARDWOOD

FLOORING

The source for all of your

hardwood flooring needs.

From installation and dust-free
refinishing to custom made
medallions, we can do it all.

[Callftodayiforgaffree)
502864557379

V) [1]1] 1| | www.powellhardwoodflooring.com
3 M1 [1]:]], [ ] chris@powellhardwoodflooring.com

11
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—=#7% A Readers Corner Bookstore

Now on Frankfort Avenue

2011 Peterson-Dumesnil

Candlelight Tour
The Candlelight Tour of cherished
homes in Crescent Hill has always been
an event that everyone has looked
forward to. It's been fun to see how our
neighbors decorate for the holidays and
a pleasure to see their renovations.
This December we are taking a break.
MARK YOUR CALENDARS as we'll
be back in 2012. We already have a
promise of 3 homes for your perusal. If
you would like to have your home as
part of the tour, please call me at 502-
640-2456. It'll be our secret if you
nominate your neighbor's home too.
Thanks for your past support and
) we'll see you on Saturday, December 1,
=y 2012. Frances Hammers, P-D House
: _ Foundation Board.

JUQDSQ.ID/QH!AS]HOI/UJ03‘)1u![p00q.10qq8]9u’AAAAAA I0 SH'H]LIJUQDSQ.ID’AAAAAA

Call C. Douglas Brown,

a trusted Certified Public Accountant
8041 Shelbyville Rd. Ste. 110, 40222

pTOf@SSiOﬂCll 502-648-3226 Doug@Browntaxgroup.com

Handled with care.

As one of two Prescribed Pediatric Extended Care centers in the
region, Sproutlings offers groundbreaking services for kids with
severe medical needs.

* 60 spots reserved for medically fragile children

o State-of-the-art medical equipment and resources
® On-site nursing care

® Occupational, speech and physical therapies
© Universal curriculum integrating every child

® Indoor/outdoor play area accessible
for all children

Visit SproutlingsDayCare.com
or call 753.8222 for more
information and referral forms.

Sproutlings

Located in Kosair Charities Center on
Masonic Homes’ Louisville Campus

Medically fragile kids.

After 14 years in St.
Matthews, “A Readers
Corner Bookstore” has
relocated to 2044
Frankfort Ave. just
across the tracks near
Nancy’s Bagels.
Owner Judy Fout says,
“We are truly a Mom
and Pop business. My

A Readers Corner on
husband and I own the Frankfort Ave.

store. Our daughter and her husband, my mom
and dad and our son have all helped at
different times.”
(gently) books but can also special order new
books. It offers a 20% discount on most new
books. Judy says, “We have almost every
category of books, including religious books,
which most general bookstores don't carry. We

The store carries mainly used

felt that with the seminaries, and many
churches in the area, a religious books section
was needed.” The store has free wireless
Internet and a story time for children at 11 am
on the second Saturday of the month. Stop by
on the next Fat Friday, they usually have music
and refreshments on the front porch.

Quality Stereo Repair
All Makes & Models

ToggWerks

Mike Toggweiler
ElectronicTechnician
25 Years Experience

Located In Crescent Hill

502. 895.1705 Receivers, Amplifiers
Weekdays 9-5 Turntables, CD Players
toggant@insightob.com Tape Machines-All Formats

Speakers, Etc.

\\ Natalie Bajandas

BROKER ASSOCIATE
502.371.177 DIRECT + 5024005959 E.Fax
NATAUE@NATALIEINYOURNEIGHBORHOOD.COM
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Be Proud, Crescent Hillians!

by Pat Brinson and Pam Leezer

Field Elementary and Principal Deb Rivera graciously hosted the CHCC
Annual Dessert with the Mayor on September 1. Mayor Greg Fischer first
posed with Best Dessert winner Lydia Thomas and then spoke.

During this talk the Mayor shared his visions for Louisville. He
mentioned the “passing of the baton” from former Mayor Jerry Abramson
and complimented our 4th of July Celebration and Art and Music Festival.
Mayor Fischer admitted he’d planned to stay at the 4th of July Celebration
for twenty minutes, but enjoyed it so much that he stayed two-and-a-half
hours and exclaimed, “Your art fair---it’s really grown, hasn’t it!”

The mayor continued to praise Crescent Hill including our recycling
project (thank you, Council Woman Tina Ward-Pugh and the Green
Triangle Group) and our neighbors in Clifton for the Community Garden.
Mayor Fischer said, “You live in one of the best
neighborhoods in the nation. Notice that I did not say Crescent Hill is one
of the best neighborhoods in Louisville, but in the nation, because you truly
do have one of the best in the nation.”

Proud? You bet we are! Now, do you want to volunteer to help Crescent
Hill reach even higher potential and continue to keep our neighborhood
unique? Please contact us to indicate your interest in volunteering:
whether it’s for two hours or a longer commitment. We know you can’t

Mayor Greg Fischer

Lydia Thomas winner of
the Annual Dessert

Contest for the 2nd year in
a row with Mayor Fischer.

always volunteer, but it's a fun time for all when you can. For those of you
who have already offered to volunteer, we'll be calling you soon; we do
need you and we appreciate your patience.

For more volunteer information/opportunities, contact Pam Leezer at
552-2889 or diazepam1955@gmail.com

Bistro Le Relais
e

Prix Fixe
A Four Course Chef's Choice Prix Fixe Dinner

Tuesday through Thursday evenings
$32.50

Open for Dinner 5:30 p.m.
Tuesday — Sunday
Reservations 451-9020
www lerelaisrestaurant.com

Please call to 4571-9020 to see which
selection we are serving for the week!
*“*Wine selection subject to change™

(rescent [ill Fresbgterian ( hurch

& Pastor Jane Larsen-Wigger
; www.crescenthill.org

142 Crescent Ave.
Louisville KY 40206
(502)893-5381

Advertise in the newsletter and reach the entire 40206 zip code.

13

IUQDSQ.ID/QH!AS]HOI/U.IOD')IUIIPOOqJqug]QU'AAAAM IO Sn'H]qJUQDSQJD’A{\M{Y\



1UQDSQ.ID/QIHAS]HOI/HIOD')IUHPOOI.{.IOC[LIE!QU'MMM JO SH’H!L{IUQDSQJD'N\MAA

CRESCENT HILL NEWSLETTER NOVEMBER/DECEMBER 2011

LEE'S

Famous Recipe Chicken

2925 Brownsboro Road

896-4694

Law Office of

DANIEL C. SOCHOR
Attorney at Law

Wills, Trusts,

. Contracts, Accidents
& Personal Injury
4350 Brownsboro Rd, Ste. 110
Louisville, KY 40207
Tel.: 502-640-2925

Fax: 502-716-5486
daniel@sochorlaw.com

Former Assistant
Attorney General

Se habla espafiol

THIS IS AN ADVERTISEMENT

Yolare Ristorante

2300 Frankfort Ave

Louisville, KY 40206
(502) 894-4446

Fax: (502) 894-8041

PN L]
—

—

HicHIL_ANDS [ _ATIN SCHOOL
CLassicAL. CHRISTIAN EDUucATION FOR K-12

IN THE ToprP 1% OF SCHOOLS
ACROSS THE NNATION
Four YEARS IN A Row*

CALL TO SCHEDULE A TOUR

2800 Frankfort Ave.
Louisville, KY 40206

Thel.atinSchool.org
502-895-5333

*Based on ITBS Standardized Test Scores http://www.thelatinschool.org
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Museum
Programs

4rp

American Printing House
for the Blind, Inc.

SHIFTING LOYALTIES: THE KENTUCKY
SCHOOL FOR THE BLIND IN THE CIVIL
WAR, Sat, Nov 19, 10 am-noon. The American
Printing House for the Blind was established in
1858. By 1860, its new press was set up in the
basement of the Kentucky School for the Blind.
However, the new company did not produce
its first book until 1866. Why not? The Civil
War. Come listen to historian and APH
Museum director Mike Hudson explain what
happened to the American Printing House for
the Blind, the Kentucky School for the Blind,
and Louisville in the tumultuous four-year
period when, in Kentucky, brother fought
against brother. Free, but registration required.
Call 899-2213 or email kcarpenter@aph.org by
Nov 18. For adults and older teens.

FAMILY DAY OPEN HOUSE, Sat, Nov 26,
10 am.-3 pm. Friends and relatives visiting for
Thanksgiving? Looking for something special
to show them? Bring them to APH's Museum .
Visitors can write their names in braille, see the
book of Psalms from Helen Keller's Bible, play
games designed for children who are blind,
and enjoy many other activities in this award-
winning museum.

HOLIDAY CARD FACTORY, Sat, Dec 10,
10 am—noon. Come learn about the various
ways people who are blind and visually
impaired "see" with their fingers through
tactile illustrations. Then join us in a tactile
holiday card-making workshop to celebrate the
spirit of Christmas, Hanukkah, or Kwanza, and
add a message in braille. Free but registration
is required. Call 899-2213 or email
kcarpenter@aph.org by Dec 8.
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LOUISVILLE FREE PUBLIC

B

November December Programs

Adult Programs

eBay for Beginners, Tues, Nov 1 and Tues, Dec 6, 2 pm.
Talking Book Discussion Group, Talking books
available from NLS upon request. Books available at
branch circulation desk. Thurs, Nov 3 and Thurs, Dec 1, 7
pm.

Family health history: Talk it up, write it down, pass it
on, Michelle Alabek, Genetic Counselor at the Norton
Cancer Institute, will discuss the importance of knowing
one’s family health history. Tues, Nov 8, 7 pm.

Adult Book Discussion, Join us to discuss Little Women
by Louisa May Alcott. Books available at Branch
Circulation Desk. Sat, Nov 12, 10:30 am.

Facebook for Grown-ups, Learn the finer points of using
Facebook, including safety, privacy, commenting, image
sharing, and etiquette. Please have an account set up
prior to attending. Contact 574-1793 for information.
Tues, Nov 22, 7 pm.

Booked for Lunch? Bring your sack lunch and sample
“food for the mind” as we discuss Dante’s Club by
Matthew Pearl. Weds, Nov 30 and Weds, Dec 28, 1 pm.
Online Resources for Foodies, A survey and discussion
of online food resources : recipe databases, free video
cooking instructions. Learn to upload your family’s
recipes into your own account to share with others. Nov
30, 7 pm. Please contact 574-1793 for information.

How To Self Publish Your Book, Writers self publish for
three reasons: money, creative control and timing. This
brief overview leads you through the process of self
publishing from manuscript to marketing your finished
book. Tues, Dec 6, 7 pm.

Adult Book Discussion, Join us to discuss American
Bloomsbury by Susan Cheever. Books available at Branch
Circulation Desk. Sat, Dec 10, 10:30 am.

Teen

ACT Strategies & Tips, Learn to make the best choices
on all sections of the exam and use stress-reducing
techniques to reduce anxiety. Candice Johnson of the
KHEAA will discuss financial aid and scholarship
information. Sign up required, call 574-1793. Sat, Nov 5,
10:15 am — 12:15 pm.

Children

Pumpkin Puzzlement at Crescent Hill, Squash your
Math Fears! Since Peter Piper picked a peck of
pumpkins; how many pumpkins does it take to reach the
top of “Hickory Dickory Dock.”? Oct 1-29. Call branch
for details.

LIBRARY

Pumpkin Challenge, Take the gourd challenge to
estimate the number of seeds found in our Castle Jack
pumpkin. Oct 1-29. Call branch for details.

Mo Willem’s Elephant and Piggie Party, Looking for
some Mo fun? We'll be having a blast at our first “ Mo
Willems Makes Me Laugh” party. Best for ages 4 and
up. Sign up required, call 574-1793. Sat, Nov 19, 11 am.
Olde Tyme Winter Wonderland, Crafts, scavenger hunt,
performer, and fun for all will be held in conjunction
with the “Olde Tyme Christmas on Frankfort Avenue.
Sat, Dec 3. Please call 574-1793 for time and details.

Ballou’s Rent-All Inc.
“Helping Louisville Entertain Since 1959"
3230 Frankfort Avenue

895-5421

Monday - Friday - 8am till 5:30pm
Saturday - 8am till Noon

Richard Rabek, DVM

CRESCENT HILL
ANIMAL HOSPITAL, PSC

2265 Frankfort Ave.
Louisville, KY 40206

(502) 893-0063

RARDVM(@aol.com
Hours by appointment

o n

Lisa Tyler is
Living & Selling in
Crescent Hill
271-5152

2627 Seminary Drive $335,000, Woodmere townhome,
attached 2 car garage/ 1st flr mstr

6920 Chartwell Ct $375,000, over 4000 sft updated and fin
basmt, Falls Creek

311 S Bayly $237,500, Crescent Hill 4 bdrm 2 bth charmer,
updated kitchen and bths

9207 Norton Commons Blvd $550,000, Norton Commons, 31/2
car gar/ carriage house

435 Club Lane $487,500 Rolling Fields gem!!! Ne Kit open to
dining/family rm, screened porch

K ENTUCK Y

SELEC

P R OPERTTIE S
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(CRESCENT 4
HILL

COMMUNITY  §
COUNCIL

301 S. PETERSON AVE.
LOUSIVILLE, KY 40206

Next CHCC Meeting:

General Membership meeting
for election of 2012 officers,
Thurs., Nov 3, 7:30 pm,
Peterson-Dumesnil House,
301 S. Peterson Ave.

Below you'll find some upcoming events and
activities in the District for you and your
family. To sign up for our weekly No. 9
eNews, email kyle.ethridge@Ilouisvilleky.gov.

Mark your calendars and check out my updated BLOG for a
full listing of 9th District events at districtdnews.wordpress.com.

® Thursday, Nov 24 - Friday, Nov 25: Thanksgiving
HOLIDAY - Metro Offices are Closed. Offices will re-open on
Monday, November 28. Recycling and yard waste services
delayed one day.

® Friday, November 25: F.A.T. Friday HOLIDAY Trolley Hop
from 11:00 am - 10:30 pm along Frankfort Avenue, Mellwood
and Story Avenues. For more information please visit
www.fatfridayhop.org. No Trolley Hop in December.

® Monday, December 26: HOLIDAY —Metro Offices are
Closed. Recycling and yard waste services delayed one
day.

® Monday, January 2: New Year's Day HOLIDAY—

Metro Offices are Closed. Recycling and yard waste
services delayed one day.

Councilwoman Tina Ward-Pugh
502.574.1109 office

https://district9news.wordpress.com
www.mygreentriangle.com

Non-Profit Org.
U.S. Postage
PAID
Louisville KY
Permit No. 1418

Yolunteer. It's fun:

GRIFFITHS’ VIOLIN SHOP

BARRY J. GRIFFITH
VIOLIN MAKER

DEALER AND RESTORER
FINE VIOLINS, VIOLAS, CELLOS AND BOows

2308 RALEIGH LANE

LOUISVILLE, KY 40206

EMAIL: BGRIFFI1@INSIGHTBB.COM
PHONE: (502) 409-9142

B. DEEMER

GALLERY

Italian Landscape
Paintings by
Sandra MacDiarmid
Nov 11 - Nov 26, 2011

2650 Frankfort Avenue
Louisville, KY 40206
(502) 896-6687
WWW.BDEEMER.COM






